
Town of Yemassee Special Council Meeting 
February 26st, 2018 

6:30 P.M. 
Town of Yemassee Council held a Special meeting on Monday February 26st, 2018 at 6:30pm at the 
Municipal Center, in Yemassee, South Carolina. Present: Mayor Colin Moore, Council Member(s) – 
Michelle Hagan, Alfred Washington, Chuck Simmons, Peggy O’Banner. Staff present: Misty Reardon 
Clerk to Council, Gregory Alexander Chief of Police, and Joe Loadholt Captain. 
 
INVOCATION/ PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  

1.1 Invocation was given by Council Member O’Banner 
1.2 Pledge of Allegiance was given by Council Member (s).  

 
DETERMINATION OF QUORUM: Entire Council were present, except Council Member  
  Simmons. 
 
DETERMINATION OF NOTICE TO PRESS & PUBLIC:  The press & public has been  
  notified by fax, email, and website.  
 
ORDINANCE: 
 4.1 Council Member O’Banner made the motion to approve the first reading on  
  Ordinance number 18-2602-04 for the Yemassee Shrimp Festival with the   
  corrections, second by Council Member Washington. All in favor. 
 
BUILDING MAINTENANCE: 
 5.1 Council Member O’Banner made the motion to approve Mr. David Tuten to  
  repair the wall that has sustained water damage and replace the missing door in  
  the men’s restroom, as well as placing a handicap handrail in the women’s  
  restroom at the Town Hall. The estimated price Mr. David provided to Council  
  Member (s) for all repairs is from eight hundred seventy-five ($875.00) to one  
  thousand five hundred ($1,500.00) dollars, second by Council Member Hagan.  
  All in Favor.  
 
PARKS:  
 6.1 Council Member O’Banner asked the Clerk to Council Ms. Reardon to look into  
  pricing for specific playground equipment, consult with the Army Corps of  
  Engineers about the wetlands do’s and don’ts at the park, and also look into what  
  the compliances are for the grounds at the park. 
 
MEETING ADJOURN 
  Motion to adjourn was made by Council Member Hagan, second by Council  
  Member O’Banner. All in Favor. 
  


